The Hon P.J. Patterson Esq

Prime Minister

Jamaica 









24.10.2000

Dear Sir, 

The Third International Conference on Adolescent Health  ‘Youth  & The Promise of a New Millennium?’ took place at the  Royal College of Physicians, London on the 19 & 20 October 2000 and was attended by just under 300 delegates of high renown from all over the world.

We discussed a wide range of subjects regarding the health and welfare of young people including sexuality, abuse and issues around consent and confidentiality.

A matter which troubled us greatly was the proposed new legislation being deliberated in Jamaica regarding consent and compulsory reporting of sexual activity in the young. We firmly believe that this would hinder young people of both sexes from coming forward for help and counselling and would thus result in increased suffering among youth and their offspring, increased numbers of births to girls who do not seek antenatal care, lack of services for young men and a reluctance for men to become involved in the care of their children.

A high number of delegates moved to sign the attached petition addressed to your government. We would be most grateful if you could consider our views and take them into consideration in formulating your government’s final response to the proposed act.

The undersigned would be more than happy to discuss the issue and provide further background information if required.

Yours sincerely, 

Dr Diana Birch

MBBS DCH MSc MFCH FRIPHH MD FRCPCH FRCP

Director Youth Support

President International Conference on Adolescent Health

Cc Pamela McNeil MBE   Director Women’s Centres of Jamaica Foundation
